

November 29, 2019

VIA E-Mail to showse@parastone.ca

Parastone Developments Ltd.

Attn: Simon Howse

Dear Mr. Howse:

Re: Mistaken Trail Work - Space Unicorns

We regret to inform you that there has been an error made with respect to the new Space Unicorns uphill trail work.

Those working on this trail, which is to be entirely on COF property, mistakenly went too high. There was approximately 50 meters of trail cut on Pollyco land without permission. We are very sorry for our error, it was not intentional, but we do take full responsibility.

Not much soil was moved as about 50% of the incorrect trail was on an existing trail/road. We do not believe that any significant trees were removed.

The incorrect work has already been decommissioned and the up-track has been properly reconnected the onto Space Unicorns at a lower point on COF land, where it should have been from the beginning. There should not be any mistaken use of this incorrect section of trail.

We are attaching pictures to show how the incorrect trail work has been decommissioned and the proper trail.

This project was being volunteer managed and regretfully there was insufficient oversight, for which we take full responsibility. There were no ulterior motives and we sincerely apologize.

Please advise of any further actions we can take to rectify the situation.

Sincerely,

FERNIE TRAILS ALLIANCE

Angela N. Etheridge

Vice-Chair